

Celebrating 50 years of Golf Fellowship



Presidents Message

Hello all Roseville Golf Club Members. I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every one of you who supported The David Oxley JR Memorial Golf Tournament. I have received many positive comments

about this year's tournament. This could not have happened without the efforts and donations of many. The list of volunteers and all involved is large and would take up the whole newsletter! So in order not to leave anyone out, I will just say "THANK YOU" all for continuing to support the Prestigious David Oxley JR Memorial Golf Tournament.

This year we were privileged to meet Regina Oxley, mother to David Oxley Jr. She traveled from her Southern California home to visit us and see first-hand our devotion to the tournament we host in her son's memory. Tom Oxley, David's brother assisted with the trophy presentations. He addressed the golfers with a heartfelt and emotional talk about his brother. I know that I will remember that speech for the rest of my life.

The next Open Meeting is on July 19 at 6:30 pm at The Legends and Heroes Snack Bar at Diamond Oaks. I hope to see you there. Refreshments, for all, will follow the meeting.

Try to stay cool this summer and I hope to see you on the course soon!

Sincerely

Tim Bryan

President

Roseville Golf Club



Vice President's Message

Just a couple of weeks ago, I was complaining that we hadn't had any warm weather! Hah! Summer has finally arrived. Ah, the 100 degree days and the 80 degree nights with no breeze. Be careful what you wish for ...

First, our next Open Meeting is Thursday July 19. We meet at the Legends and Heroes grill at Diamond Oaks. The meeting will start at 6:30PM, but come early to visit and maybe have a cool drink of water, coke or ?

I don't have much in the way of news. I'll just use this space to ask you to keep looking for possible donations for the Christmas Party on December 1. The donations, by the way, are gifts that would be suitable for the party. Any cash that is donated is used to also buy additional gifts as needed.

Our tournaments are a lot of fun to play. Check out the Tournament Schedule on the RGC website and see if you schedule allows you to play in one or more of the remaining events. We really look forward to new faces and even some old ones that have been absent.

Take care and I'll see you on the 19th at the Open Meeting.

Dick Hunt

RGC Vice President

OPEN MEETING July 19, 2012

Legends and Heroes at Diamond Oaks

Starting time is 6:30 PM

Come early if you can



Rules Committee Message

The "slow play rule" has been a remarkable success and I give credit to all of you for your efforts to keep play moving. We have only assessed a few penalties since we instituted the rule and I believe everyone enjoys the faster pace of play.

The rule simply states that you will be penalized if you finish in over 4 hours and 40 minutes AND are more than 15 minutes behind the group in front of you. If you keep an eye on the group in front of you your pace should keep you out of trouble. Play ready golf and do not get too hung up on honors or being furthest away. You can do this without being inconsiderate. Just say you are going to hit (not during someone's. backswing).

One misunderstanding we have encountered is the 5 minute allowance to look for a lost ball. This allowance is only related to the time you have to find your ball before it is declared lost. It does not grant you an additional 5 minutes to finish the round within the slow play rule. Your group is still responsible for maintaining the pace of play.

Keep on keeping up.

Rick Rusk



Handicappers Report

We are half way through the golf season. The weather has been excellent for us so far this year, but the HOT weather is just around the corner. We have had a few issues this year with some medical exemptions and a few restricted handicaps. Nothing outside of the usual issues, however. I have had a few questions posed to me about the yearlong Eclectic event. One or two have questioned the overall results to date. I need to remind the players that all stroke events are not eligible for the Eclectic scoring and I would direct you to the calendar of events for the club. Only the events shown in red are eligible for Eclectic scoring and there are only 6 events left on the calendar that are Eclectic events, all culminated by the Eclectic Final in December. Some have asked me if it is too late to sign up for the Eclectic and the answer is "no". The only proviso is that any results from events prior to your sign-up date will not be counted in your total.

I will be updating the Tournament handicaps after the Firecracker tournament and the updated Eclectic Results will also be posted by the end of July.

Finally, I have had a few players who have posted their results after tournaments. A reminder is that I will post all tournament scores for you. The posted score will include the ESC adjustment for your handicap. Please do not post following your tournament rounds. Thank you and good scoring to you for the rest of this golf year.

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY		
NAME OF EVENT		
DATE PLAYED	GHIN #	
PLAYERS NAME	Roseville Golf Club	
REQUEST TO PLAY WITH		
AMOUNT ENCLOSED \$	TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO	

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY		
NAME OF EVENT		
DATE PLAYED GHIN #		
PLAYERS NAME		
REQUEST TO PLAY WITH		
AMOUNT ENCLOSED \$TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO		

RGC TOURNAMENT ENTRY		
NAME OF EVENT		
DATE PLAYED	GHIN #	
PLAYERS NAME	Roseville Golf Club	
REQUEST TO PLAY WITH		
AMOUNT ENCLOSED \$	TOURNAMENT DAY HELPER YES / NO	